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Service Change Notice 18-68 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
330 PM EDT Mon Jul 2 2018 
 
To:      Subscribers: 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    Bill Ward 
         Chief, Environmental Science and Service Division 
         NWS Pacific Region Headquarters 
 
Subject: Termination of Aviation Weather Observations from WSO Koror, 
Republic of Palau: Effective July 31, 2018 
 
Effective July 31, 2018, at midnight Palau Local Time (August 1, 2018 at 
1500 Coordinated Universal Time (UTC)), the Weather Service Office (WSO) 
at Koror, Palau, will terminate aviation weather observations. 
 
This action is caused by the relocation of the WSO to Babelthuap 
International Airport, which has an existing aviation observation in 
operation.  The International Civil Aviation Organization (ICAO) 
identifier (ID) of the site being closed is PTKR.  The ICAO ID of the 
airport observations is PTRO. 
 
Product Headers to be Terminated: 
 
WMO Header    AWIPS ID    Description 
----------    --------    ----------- 
SAKA31 PTKR   MTRTKR      METAR Surface Weather Observation from WSO Koror 
SPKA31 PTKR   MTRSK1      SPECI Surface Weather Observation from WSO Koror 
 
If you have questions or feedback, please contact: 
 
Bill Ward 
NOAA/NWS Pacific Region 
Environmental Science and Services Division 
Honolulu, HI 
808 725-6010 
bill.ward@noaa.gov 
 
National Service Change Notices are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/archive 
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